

Give thanks TO THE Lord

Cornfielde' Kernels
Joyce Muench
P.O. Box 448
Ganado, AZ 86505
928-755-3429
November, 2012

Dear Friends and Family,

Greetings at this Thanksglving season. You have been a blessing to me over and over during this year. I appreciate your prayers and support. I have been able to meet the needs in the church and we have been able to reach out to the community. We had a wonderful Vacation Bible School this summer, 5 youth were sent to an area Youth Camp, and we participated in the Cornfields United Christian Fellowship Campmeeting. We had a wonderful Fall revival. Emery Jackson, pastor of Jeddito Assembly of God, was our speaker.

We have begun working on a Sunday afternoon Children's program at the Cornfields Chapter House. It will be a continuation of our annual Christmas 'Jesus Loves You Party'. We will meet weekly during the months ahead. This has been a dream come true. Ivana Jones, one of the teenager's parents, is helping with the program. God is so GOODI

In June we had a group from the Korean Baptist church in Austin, Texas help us with our VBS program. They had done programs at other churches in the area and asked if this year they could help us. They provided vans to pickup the children and youth, provided the program Bible lessons, games, skits, and snacks. It was a three day program from 10:00 a.m. until 2:00 pm. It was one of our extremely windy weeks. They kept things going and were such a blessing.

The Youth Camp is sponsored by the Bita Hochee, Broken Arrow Chapel Assembly of God. They have been having a Children and Youth camp for several years. I am hoping next summer to take more children and youth. We also need more revival services to reach and teach the communities around us. Also we are planning other out reaches to adults.

We have had some sad moments. There has been several young and older people pass away this year. Two of our great losses were Mary Elliott and Maude Slivers who passed on after long illnesses. Mary Elliott was 92 and Maude Slivers was 100. They were a blessing to so many in their family and the community. They told many stories from their past, from their childhood to their illnesses. They passed on their love for the Lord which will be a lasting testimony. I am glad they were a part of my life here. So many things have changed from their beginning until the present.

You have touched lives that you may never know. Our expense have been great with property insurance, the electric, propane, water bills, Sunday School literature and up keep expenses for the church and house, it is about \$400 to \$500 a month. God has been good. With your help and my being able to substitute teach we have met the challenge. Thank you so much for caring. Souls are the result. I look forward to great blessings in the coming year. Trusting the the Lord is the key to knowing God will work and lead us forward. Keep trusting Him. Again God bless you and your family this Thanksgiving and as you get ready for the Christmas season. I look forward to Thanksgiving with my Mom and sister, they are doing good.

Yours in Christ,

Joyce M. Muench

ministry. May the ford bliss you this busy time

for their hard work.

Photo copyright © Augsburg Fortress
Printed in U.S.A. Copyright © 1996 Augsburg Fortress
ISBN 6-0000-5747-4
18-9659